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Murfreesboro-AAUW Winter/Spring 2010 Newsletter
www.mtsu.edu/~aauw
AAUW advances equity for women and girls through 
advocacy, education, philanthropy, and research.


President’s Message. Happy New Year! I hope you will renew your commitment to AAUW-Murfreesboro in 2010.  We need each and every one of you to keep us strong and to carry out our programs that advance equity for women and girls.  Please make AAUW-Murfreesboro part of your New Year Resolutions by pledging to follow up on one or more of the following: “I will attend branch meetings ~ I will volunteer to work at the Branch Ruth Houston Memorial Scholarship Book Sale ~ I will participate in Equal Pay Day at MTSU ~ I will attend the AAUW of Tennessee State Convention in Chattanooga ~ I will run for a branch office or state office ~ I will work at the EYH Math and Science Conference for girls in the fall ~ I will recruit AAUW members.”  You can read more about these activities in this newsletter.  It’s not too late to make your AAUW Resolutions List for 2010.  See you at our first branch meeting for the New Year on February 11th! —Ayne Cantrell
Branch Winter/Spring Meetings and Programs. Murfreesboro-AAUW meets each month, September through May (excluding January), and always at 5-7 PM.  Upcoming meetings are as follows:
· FEB. 11--Farm Bureau, 818 S. Church St.  Dinner, program, and business meeting. / Program: “Problems Facing Some Women Today in China and in the United States.” Speakers: Yuan-ling Chao, Associate Professor of History, MTSU, and Gloria Hamilton, Professor of Psychology, MTSU / Donation: Women’s hygiene products for the Domestic Violence Program /  Dinner hostesses: Ellen Garrison, Deborah Johnson, Jan Leone, Kris Pruitt, and Margaret Scott.
· MAR. 04--MTSU, Dining Room C, James Union Bldg.  National Women’s History Month reception, program, and business meeting. / Program: ”Women During WW II.” Speaker: Jan Leone, Professor of History, MTSU / Donation: Sugar or sugar substitutes for the Domestic Violence Program. Note this is the first Thursday of the month. 

· APRIL 08--Farm Bureau, 818 S. Church St.  Dinner, program, and business meeting. / Program: Melissa Lobegeier, Associate Professor of Geosciences at MTSU, will discuss her $165,000 EPA grant to study water quality in southwestern Virginia. / Donation: Laundry supplies for the Domestic Violence Program / Dinner hostesses: Yuan-ling Chao, Rebecca Conard, Jerry Dement, Meredith Dye, and Reyna Gordon.
· MAY 13--Forest Oaks Clubhouse, 1002 East Northfield Blvd.  Potluck Dinner and Buffalo Auction ~ Annual meeting to renew memberships, elect officers, and recruit new members.  / Donation: Children’s underwear for the Domestic Violence Program. New members may join at one-half price dues.
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Happy Birthday to Mattie Butler who celebrated her 90th birthday with her family on January 29, 2010. We at Murfreesboro-AAUW want to keep the celebration going by recognizing Mrs. Butler’s benchmark achievement and her longtime commitment to AAUW at our next branch meeting on February 11th, Farm Bureau, 5:00 PM.  ~  Since her retirement from teaching in the local schools, Mrs. Butler has remained active in community activities and professional organizations, including the Retired Teachers Association and Murfreesboro-AAUW. We are fortunate to have her as our telephone caller who notifies members without email about branch meetings.  She is also a familiar face at most of our meeting, an ongoing contributor to our projects, including the annual book sale, the EYH Science and Math Conference for Girls, and Domestic Violence Shelter donations.  In years past, Mrs. Butler served as a volunteer for the American Red Cross and the Democratic Party. She has reared six children, most of them living in Florida and Texas.  ~  We congratulate our friend Mattie and look forward to celebrating her birthday with her.            Anne Durrant, Contributor
	State and Branch Need Nominees for AAUW Offices. Looking for a more active way to contribute to AAUW?  Why not run for a state or branch office?  AAUW of Tennessee is seeking nominees for State VP of Membership and State VP for Programs.  On the local level, the branch will seek nominees this spring for Program VP and Treasurer, who will serve two years each. Interested? Contact Ayne Cantrell acantrell@comcast.net for more information.
	Call for Branch NCCWSL Scholarship Nominations. AAUW-Tennessee invites branch nominations of undergraduate college and university students for scholarships to attend the National Conference for College Women Student Leaders (NCCWSL) to be held June 3-5, 2010, University of Maryland, College Park. If you know of a worthy MTSU candidate for our branch to nominate, please contact Ayne Cantrell for more information. DEADLINE FOR BRANCH NOMINATIONS: March 1, 2010.
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Welcome New Branch Members. In 2009 Murfreesboro-AAUW was fortunate to gain seven new members, primarily due to pro-active members who recruited them. New members include Janet Belsky (recruited by Nancy Rupprecht), Deborah Johnson (recruited by Anne Durrant), Martha Norkunas (recruited by Yuan-ling Chao), Laura Schlesinger (recruited by Ayne Cantrell); Judy Trent (recruited by Leola Fouts). New member Lebby Vantine, on the other hand, heard about us from our meeting announcement in the DNJ. Ruth Houston Memorial Scholar Kamyrn Warren is our new student affiliate member.   Pictured here are two of Murfreesboro-AAUW’s newest members—Laura Schlesinger (L) and Lebby Vantine. WELCOME, GALS! [image: image5.jpg]AAUW




	
	


Upcoming Events: Please Plan to Participate
· BOOK SALE—March 29-30. The 16th Annual AAUW Book Sale in support of the Ruth Houston Scholarship for MTSU students will be held in the MTSU Keathley University Center in front of Phillips Bookstore. Our Branch partners with the MTSU Walker Library and the Residential Honor Society students who will help us with storing, pricing, and moving boxes of books in preparation for the sale. How can you help?  Donate books, video tapes, audio books, CDs, and DVDs. In past sales, children’s books, cookbooks, popular fiction, and non-fiction have been especially good sellers. And our student customers often buy used textbooks. If you would like to drop off book donations on campus, you can do so at the MTSU Walker Library Circulation Desk.  Curb side delivery at the Walker Library is available only by reservations on Fridays between 1 and 3 PM.  For curb side delivery reservations, call or email Ann Funkhouser prior to Friday to set up a time (898-2538 or afunkhou@mtsu.edu).
· STATE AAUW CONVENTION—April 17. This year’s AAUW of Tennessee convention will take place in Chattanooga.  It promises to be an interesting and especially important one because we must decide if we wish to restructure the state organization and, if so, how. Let’s try to have Murfreesboro well represented. Please contact Ayne Cantrell if you think you can attend.

· EQUAL PAY DAY—April 20. Murfreesboro-AAUW will again partner with MTSU’s June Anderson Women’s Center and other campus and community women’s groups to recognize April 20, 2010, as Equal Pay Day.  An informational booth on the KUC knoll is planned.
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Branch Members Excel. Cudos to the following Murfreesboro-AAUW members! Kaylene Gebert (MTSU) was elected vice-chair of the Primary Care and Good Hope Clinic Board (November 2009) and appointed as a board and council member for the Teaching and Learning Center at the O’More College of Design (January 2010).  ~  Judith Iriarte-Gross was named a 2009 AWIS (Association for Women in Science) Fellow (one of 9 in the U. S.), and she will direct the recently TBR approved Center for Women in STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics), which opened at MTSU on July 1, 2009.  ~  Jean Anne Rogers serves as Murfreesboro Power Board Chair, president-elect of CABLE, and continues to serve as 6th congressional member of State Board of Education.  ~  Nancy Rupprecht (MTSU) was appointed to the American Advisory Board of the Annual Scholars Conference on the Holocaust.  ~  Gretchen Webber (MTSU) will present "Recontextualizing the 'Glass Phallus:' Masculinity, Alcohol, and Mortality in the Former USSR" with Brian Hinote (MTSU) at the British Sociological Association’s Annual Conference in April 2010 and at the International Sociological Association 2010 World Congress of Sociology; 
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Member Update.  Former Branch Membership VP, great AAUW supporter, and quilter extraordinaire Cathy Crabtree sends this update on her graduate school experience: “Greetings from Nebraska. Ooohh it is cold here but I am enjoying classes. Classes are going great. I am very excited about my Care and Conservation class because I will be participating in putting together an exhibit to be opened in the International Quilt Museum in March. I have a quilt and coverlet that I am researching and will have to devise a method for displaying them in the exhibit. They are both too fragile to hang so I will be building displays for them. It is really exciting.In another of my classes we are doing fiber analysis and experiments in a lab. Apparently, chemistry classes would have been beneficial to me. My third class is the history of textiles. I have had one test on textiles of India and will have another on Chinese textiles tomorrow. They have beautiful textiles here in addition to all those lovely quilts. It is wonderful to have the opportunity to see ancient textiles that the public will seldom if ever see. Some of them are absolutely amazing. Tell everyone hello. I will miss seeing everyone at the meetings and hope that membership continues to increase.”
Branch Officers, 2009-2010—Thanks to these 2009-10 officers who continue to provide leadership to the branch: 

Ayne Cantrell, President & Web site Contact // 893-1786 (acantrell@comcast.net) 

Nancy Rupprecht, Vice President for Programs // (rupprec@mtsu.edu)
Melissa Lobegeier, Vice President for Membership // 898-2403 (mlobeg@mtsu.edu) 

Samantha Cantrell, Treasurer // 494-8751 (scantrell@mtsu.edu) 

Maria Clayton, Recording Secretary // 849-8369 (mclayton@mtsu.edu) 

Kris Pruitt, Corresponding Secretary // 985-2519 (cwdurham@msn.com) 

Jan Leone, College and University Relations // 898-1718 (jmleone@mtsu.edu) 

Mary Hoffschwelle, Legal Advocacy Fund // 896-5074  (hoffsch@mtsu.edu) 

Melanie Price, Educational Foundation // 418-5878 (melisccrfree@gmail.com) 

Yuan-ling Chao, Diversity // 893-2711 (ychao@mtsu.edu) 

Karen Claud , Public Policy // karenclaud@hotmail.com
Myra Norman, EYH/GRITS Representative // 896-7303 (mnorman@mtsu.edu) 

Meredith Dye and Sharon Smith, Website Coordinators // mdye@mtsu.edu and lastpritchett@comcast.net 

Mattie Butler, Telephone Caller (893-2419)
In principle and in practice, AAUW values and seeks a diverse membership.  There shall be no barriers to full participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin, disability, or class.

